

DOULTING PARISH COUNCIL

<p align="center">MINUTES OF THE GLEBELAND COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 30th JANUARY 2018 VENUE AND TIME OF THE MEETING: DOULTING VILLAGE HALL, DOULTING @ 10am</p>		
	<i>Present:</i> Ann Crowcombe (Chair), Emma Hill, Barry Clarke, Margaret Hares and Alan Butcher (Clerk)	
G18/41	<i>Apologies for absence.</i> Mary Newman	
G18/42	<i>Public Forum:</i> The Chairman will adjourn the meeting for a maximum of 10 minutes to allow public participation. No members of the public were present.	
G18/43	<i>Declarations of Interest:</i> None.	
G18/44	<i>Acceptance of the Minutes of previous meetings:</i> Minutes of the meeting held on 31st October 2017 were agreed and signed as a true record.	
G18/45	<i>Matters Arising from the Minutes of the previous meeting:</i> a. Moving of table in stone area. This was still in hand.	
G18/46	<i>Working Group Report:</i> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a. Brambles and Japanese knotweed. The clearance of brambles was in hand with Ann; the knotweed near the school drive was pending awaiting spraying. b. Trees. The holly tree had been propped and this and some other trees needed staking. c. Hedgehogs. It was agreed to remove this item from the agenda. d. Hedges, fencing and gates. The bottom hedge needed to be laid subject to inspection as to suitability. The barbed wire fence on the north side had been cut for a second time and needed repair. e. Grass cutting for 2018. To be agreed at a later date. f. Volunteer and working party jobs. The clearance of cuttings was discussed and the possibility of a small bonfire to clear the accumulated rubbish was discussed and agreed. g. Fixed date for working parties. The next working party to be on 3rd March with a reserve date of 10th March 2018. h. Skate park works. In hand with the clerk in respect of tarmac repairs and replacement of litter bin. The ramps needed further inspection for corrosion and other repairs. The lock on the gate needed replacement as the key was not available. 	

Draft minutes subject to acceptance at the next meeting

G18/47	<u>General Glebeland Matters:</u> a: Continuing problems with blocking of access gateway. This remained a problem. The possibility of more white lining was discussed. It was agreed to monitor the situation.	
G18/48	<u>Financial:</u> a: Matters raised for consideration by Parish Council. None.	
G18/49	<u>Matters of Report:</u> None.	
G18/50	<u>Date and Time of Next Meeting:</u> 24 th April 2018 at 10am. Room to be booked.	

The meeting closed at 10.35am

Alan Butcher,
Parish Clerk,
9th February 2018
01749 870358;
doultongclerk@gmail.com